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H AWFIELDS H APPENINGS 

 As October closes and we begin November, thoughts of 

thankfulness are in my head. I am beyond thankful for the work 

and dedication that went into making the Haunted Forest a suc-

cess.  I am truly thankful for each one of you and the relationship 

that we are building. Together we can make a difference. 

 This month letõs focus on getting local businesses involved 

in the Enchanted Forest. It is an amazing opportunity for them to 

set up a display on our community field (the track at the ball 

fields). There is no cost from us for the business to participate. 

They need a Christmas display of some sort, lights & a sign for 

free advertising.  Who do you know personally? As a result, we 

may end up with new members or at least more community mem-

bers who know who we are. 

 As we prepare to go into this incredibly busy season, letõs donõt lose the reason that 

we are Civitans. Pause for a moment. Letõs be thankful for all that we have and in all that 

we are able to do in service for others.  Take a deep breath and appreciate all we have to 

be thankful for.  

       In Service, 

       Ashley Carter 

       919-345-9118      

PRESID EN TõS CORNER 

We had a very successful year in the Haunted Forest 

Concessions.   It certainly was a "my hands do the 

work" project.    Thank you to all who helped make this 

happen....from making treats constantly, to frying lots 

of funnel cake fries and hustling to serve everyone.  

Your efforts really paid off. Pending the Treasurer's ac-

counting, profit from concessions is $2,500. 

H AU NTE D  FOREST CONCESSIONS 
ñ   D ORCAS AU STI N  
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FOOT BA LL  CONC ES SION S ñ  D ORC A S AU STI N 

ENC HANTED  FORES T ð D ORIS COVINGTON  

 The Civitans Busy Bees are already buzzing around in preparation for our 2nd annu-

al Enchanted Forest. Last year we had a lot of crafty "fillers" for areas that we didn't have 

a theme for but this year we may not have to do all that...but I am sure something will 

come up that we will need crafty help with..        

 Ashley has asked for each area chairperson to list things they need help with and 

we will organize these lists and put on the dry erase board just like the Haunted Forest.

 One of the most important items is the need for hand crafted Christmas Items.. We 

will have the bookcase area for that reason so if you have a favorite item that you think 

will sell by all means please do... If you aren't a chairperson please do not feel left out..the 

Chairs are depending on your help to make the overall vision come true..    

 I just want to thank each and everyone of you for making this project come true last 

year and here we are again..If we can come close to the turn out at the Haunted Forest I 

will be on cloud 9. 

 Also we are working on ordering long sleeve T's and hoodies...Same as last year de-

sign..as soon as I have the cost I will let you know.. Would like to order by mid next week.. 

Have a great week. 

 

T shirts $18  2XL and 3XL $21  Crew neck sweatshirts $20 Hoodies $25  

Hawfields will host our last games of the season on 

Wednesday, November 13th.  Concessions have been 

busy.  After Wednesday's games, we will finalize a financial 

report for the project.  But, concessions at the ballfield is 

more than making money.....it's 

about community service, 

providing for our children and 

parents needs and making a 

presence in our community.  

And, in the process we are able 

to tell about Civitan and show 

what Civitans do. 

Thanks to all the people who    

helped in the concession   

stand. It was indeed a group                       

effort!  
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2021-2022 BOARD  MEMB ER BIOõS 

 Kim Horner was born on February 6th.  She lives in 

Mebane and has two daughters Gayle and Kathy.  Kim joined 

Civitans in November 2011 because both of her daughters 

were members of the Junior Civitans.  Kim served as co-advisor 

of the Junior Civitan club for several years but this is the first 

time that she has served on the board of directors.  

 What does Kim enjoy most about Civitans?  Fellowship.  

She stated that she didnõt have any interesting facts about her 

but most of you know, she is a walking supply/tool cabinet.  If 

anyone needs anything, she probably has it. 

 Dan Shannon was born on December 7th, he and his wife Lorri 

have been married for 33 years and have two adult daughters, Leah 

and Claire.  Dan works for Edward Jones Investments as a Financial Ad-

visor for 4.5 years.   

 Dan joined Civitans in August 2019.  His biggest achievement is 

a wonderful marriage to his best friend and raising two beautiful, Jesus 

loving, caring and talented daughters !!!   

 When asked why he join Civitans?  òI wanted to give back to my 

community.  I have been blown over by how much the Hawfields Civitan 

club gives back to our local community.  A tremendous blessing for me 

to be able to be a part of this wonderful and giving organization !!!ó   

 What has he enjoyed most about being a Civitan?  He stated, òGiving back to our lo-

cal community and building life long relationships with some absolutely awesome people!ó  

 What is one interesting fact about you?  I have been our church Choir  Director for 

the last 20 years. 


